
 
 

 

 
THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF VERNON 

 
MATTERS REFERRED 

 

October 12, 2021 
 

 
A. AGENDA CHANGES: 
 

1. SEE ITEM – 14. NOTICE OF MOTION, Councillor Quiring – Background – 
Traffic Bylaw #5600 Amendments 
 

B. DECLASSIFIED MOTION FROM THE IN CAMERA MEETING HELD OCTOBER 
12, 2021: 

 

 
C. DECLASSIFIED MOTION FROM THE IN CAMERA MEETING HELD 

SEPTEMBER 27, 2021: 
 

 
 

 
 

MONTH TO MONTH 
LEASE – OKANAGAN 
FIX WINGS LTD – 
TERMINAL OFFICE 102 
– 6300 TRONSON ROAD 
(8400-02-10) 
 

‘THAT Council direct Administration to enter into a 
month to month lease with Okanagan Fix Wings Ltd. 
for the Vernon Regional Airport Terminal Office 
located at 102-6300 Tronson Road, commencing 
November 1, 2021, with a gross monthly rent of 
$250.00 plus GST and minimum liability insurance 
of $2M; 
 
AND FURTHER, that Council declassify the 
resolution and remove from in-camera.’ 

FREEDOM OF THE CITY 
– MR. KENNETH 
HOLLAND 
(0330-20) 
 
 

‘THAT Council authorize a Special Council meeting on 
Tuesday, October 26, 2021 at 9:00 am in order to 
recognize and present Mr. Kenneth Holland with the 
Freedom of the City as outlined in the memorandum 
titled “Freedom of the City – Mr. Kenneth Holland”, 
dated September 8, 2021, respectfully submitted by 
the Manager, Legislative Services/Corporate Officer; 

 
 

AND FURTHER, that the resolution, upon notification 
to Mr. Holland, be declassified from confidential to 
non-confidential and removed from In Camera.’ 
 



OCTOBER 12, 2021 – REGULAR 
See Item 14 

BACKGROUND 
CLLR. QUIRING – NOTICE OF MOTION 

TRAFFIC BYLAW #5600 AMENDMENTS 
 

 

 

Rationale: 

I have been monitoring the situation regarding numerous recreational vehicles camping 
along 25th avenue, generally west of 43rd Street.   This situation has been occurring for at 
least one year and the number of recreational vehicles appears to be increasing.  The 
vehicles include older Class C and Class A motorhomes, recently a large fifth wheel and 
an assortment of smaller vehicles being used for overnight camping.  I have received 
complaints from businesses in the subject area regarding recreational vehicles partially 
blocking access to their businesses and of campers using the boulevard as a washroom 
facility.  I have witnessed tractor trailers having difficulty accessing the industrial 
businesses as a result of the street being crowded with recreational vehicles.  It should 
be noted that some vehicles are deploying slides that extend into the road right-of-way. 
Current City bylaws prohibit extended parking in one location and require operators to 
regularly move their vehicles.  It is also a concern regarding the apparent roadworthiness 
of some of the recreational vehicles parked in the area and that potentially unsafe vehicles 
are travelling on City roads placing others at risk. 

  

 


